Ole and Renee Konnerup
Nairobi, Kenya

3904 W. Utica St., Broken Arrow, OK 74011 okonnerup@ gmail.com

May 30, 2023
Dear Pastor Deloach and Church,

Praise the Lord for His goodness and grace! Since we arrived in the States it has been good to see family in
Broken Arrow, OK; Blue Springs, MO and Springfield, MO. We are centering in Broken Arrow, Oklahoma
where Alana and her family live. Several years ago they bought a house with an extra bedroom and bathroom
just for us when we come back on furlough.

It has been four years since we were in the States last. One main reason was because of Covid-19 and all the
travel stories we heard of missionaries traveling back and forth. Another reason was because we had several
church land issues we have asked you to pray for (it is hard to explain unless you understand the culture
concerning land in Kenya). We thought that staying an extra year would settle most of them before coming to
the States. Such was not the case but we are closer to finishing these (I just got an email today about one which
is in the last stages of completion). I have asked you in other previous prayer letters to pray with us about these
problems and many of you have. Yes, we continue to see the hand of God moving. Please keep praying. God’s
timing is the best! God is answering your prayers! Praise the Lord!

Next week we will be traveling on a three-week trip visiting a supporting church in Denver, CO and then
immediately off to the East Coast. We will be visiting several churches there. We also have family whom we
will visit along the way. Pray that God will give us safety and that we will have good health. Alana’s family
will travel with us to the East Coast. That is an added blessing for us!

It is always great to hear what God is doing in our absence! Souls saved at youth camp, groups of people being
organized into churches, a new missionary family working together with us and other missionaries are just a
few of the blessing of God. What a joy to see and hear about God working even in our absence!

In seven weeks we plan to go back to Kenya. As we finish this short time in the States continue to pray for us to
complete the many things we would like to accomplish before our return. Thank you again for your prayers!
We thank all of you that make it possible to serve God on the mission field. Without your faithful support we
could not be there. God bless each one of you, is our prayer.

Co-laboring together,
Thank you for $300.00 in January
Thank you for in February
Thank you for $300.00 in March

Ole and Renee

(... woe is me, if I preach not the gospel!” (... ole wangu nisipoihubiri injili!”)



